
GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

June 8, 2011

Mr. Nicholas Alberti, Acting Chairman
Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
2000 14th Street NW, 400 South
Washington, DC 20009

Re: Application by Local 16, 1602 U Street NW, for substantial change to add new 20-seat 
sidewalk cafe on NH Ave. side with hours Sun-Thurs 11am-11pm, Fri-Sat 11am-12am.

Dear Acting Chairman Alberti:

At its regular meeting on June 8, 2011, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 
(“ANC 2B” or “Commission”) considered the above-referenced matter. With eight of nine 
Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission approved 
the following motion by a vote of (7-0) (one Commissioner was not participating).

ANC 2B supports the application for a substantial change.

Commissioner Mike Silverstein did not participate. Commissioner Mike Feldstein 
(mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net) and myself (will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net) are the 
Commission’s representatives on this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

cc:
Fred Moosally (fred.moosally@dc.gov)
Martha Jenkins (martha.jenkins@dc.gov)
Thea Davis (thea.davis@dc.gov)
Tiwana Hicks (tiwana.hicks@dc.gov)
Skip Coburn (skipcoburn@earthlink.net)
Local 16 (aman16@comcast.net)
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